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28th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Zambia
13 November 2017
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the Republic of Zambia for its efforts to address the recommendations made in the previous UPR cycles and commends it for its good cooperation with the international community.  
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) First, Finland recommends Zambia to amend its national legislation to be in conformity with the provisions of CEDAW, including when revising the Bill of Rights and the Political Parties Bill, in order to protect and promote women's rights and gender equality.  
2) Second, Finland recommends Zambia to guarantee that journalists and other media workers can carry out their work independently and without fear of persecution, including by reviewing its defamation laws to make sure they are in full compliance with international human rights law.
Finland notes the commitment of the Government of Zambia to support the socio-economic empowerment of women as well as the various measures already taken to promote gender equality. There are already valuable ongoing initiatives on ending child, early and forced marriage in the country.

Finland also commends Zambia on the launch of the 7th National Development Plan, which establishes commitment towards human rights, rule of law and constitutionalism as a strategic area.  
Thank you.
